

INSTALLATION OF THE EIGHTH ARCHBISHOP OF PERTH

Saturday 10 February 2018 10am

St George's Cathedral Perth Everyone is welcome to attend the Installation of The Right Reverend Kay Goldsworthy AO as the Eighth Archbishop of Perth and Metropolitan of the Province of Western Australia. Please note there will be very limited seating available in the cathedral however there will be seating in Burt Hall where the service will be broadcast on a large screen.

ANGLICAN SOCIAL JUSTICE AWARDS NOMINATIONS DUE

Thursday 1 February (nominations close)

The Social Responsibilities Commission is excited to host the inaugural Social Justice Awards on Thursday 1 March. Nominations close Thursday 1 February. Open to all Anglicans and other Christians in recognition of parishes, agencies and individuals who work for justice within Western Australia. Nomination forms and information can be found at advocacy.perth.anglican.org/awards-night/
For more information contact Peregrin Campbell-Osgood 9425 7276 or src@perth.anglican.org

ACYM LEADERS' BREAKFAST - CHANGING PERSPECTIVES

Saturday 3 February 8.30am - 11am

Wollaston Theological College 5 Wollaston Road Mount Claremont A friendly reminder the ACYM Leaders' Breakfast is fast approaching! The day will commence at 8.30am finishing at 11am (registration open from 8am). For catering and dietary purposes, registration is essential. Register online www.perth.anglican.org/events/ or for assistance please contact Cailin chovell@perth.anglican.org or call 9425 7280.

TREE OF LIFE PROGRAMME

2018 dates
23 to 25 February
25 to 27 May
24 to 26 August
16 to 18 November

The programme consists of four residential weekends a year for four years. Each weekend consists of lectures/presentations, reflection, discussions, case studies, sharing groups, practicum as well as prayer and regular worship in the Anglican tradition. Enquiries to the Programme Director, Archdeacon Michael Pennington.

mpenn@q-net.net.au 9332 7221 or 0409 372 029

THE COMMON CUP CONCERTS

Friday 2 March St Stephen's Anglican Church Toodyay

Saturday 3 March Dalwallinu Town Hall 7pm - 9pm

Singles \$5, families \$10

Lift the Spirits Long Weekend, led by a group of five Canadian singer/songwriters. *The Common Cup* sing modern folk and spiritual songs of peace, hope and justice. They are on tour in Australia, and will be in the diocese of the South West in late February, and in the Wheatbelt during the March long weekend.

0455 543 888 (Reverend Peggy Ludlow) 0428 611 111 (Suzanne Wilson)









Saturday 24 February 8.30am - 12pm

Wollaston Conference Centre 5 Wollaston Road Mount Claremont

No cost

PARISH OFFICE BEARERS' TRAINING

Parish wardens and treasurers are invited to attend the first Parish Office Bearers' Training for 2018. Topics include:

- Finance Parish annual returns / assessments / parish statements / budgeting for parishes / GST
- **Property** Electrical and fire certification for parish properties
- Professional Standards 'Safe Ministry to Children' Canon passed at synod / future screening and audit requirements
- Human Resources recruitment / general HR support / leave forms / terminations

Please register online and indicate in the notes field if you are a warden or treasurer. For more information or for assistance to register, please contact Barbara McDonald. Morning tea will be provided (registration open from 8am).

9425 7272 bmcdonald@perth.anglican.org perth.anglican.org/events

PREACHERS' DAY OUT - PAUL AND THE FORMATION OF COMMUNITY

Murdoch University New Testament scholar Dr Robert Myles, together with Dr Mark Jennings, Continuing Education Coordinator at Wollaston and lecturer in religious studies at Murdoch, will lead this workshop which explores Paul's roles as an apocalyptic thinker and struggling community organiser. This presentation will help you unpack difficult Pauline texts from the lectionary, and inspire preaching into communities that also attempt to re-imagine themselves in the current culture. Register online or call Barbara McDonald.

9425 7272

<u>bmcdonald@perth.anglican.org</u> <u>perth.anglican.org/events</u>

MARIAPOLIS - A LIVE-IN HOLIDAY/RETREAT WEEKEND

Mariapolis is an event organised by Focolare Movement for families, singles and children. The programme offers daily reflections on Mary as a treasurable example for every Christian of our times. There will be worship, thematic and creative optional workshops, as well as day outings and fun evening activities. Join in for refreshment and spiritual renewal. 9349 4052 or 0452 594 049

ffperth@iprimus.com.au focolare.org/en

Thursday 1 March 9am - 3.30pm

Wollaston Conference Centre 5 Wollaston Road Mount Claremont

Friday 2 - Monday 5 March (Labour Day)

6pm Friday 2pm Monday

Orchard Glory Farm Resort 41 Mooliabeenee Rd Bindoon

Adults \$280 Children \$140 - \$250 (according to age)









THE WOLLASTON CERTIFICATE IN THEOLOGY

In the term 1 core unit, we are offering teaching from a world-renowned Hebrew Bible scholar, combined with blended learning at a parish or school setting near you.

Core unit - Introduction to the Old Testament

This is a core unit in the Wollaston Certificate, which can be completed either through attendance at lectures, or online blended learning.

Wednesdays 6pm - 8pm February 21, 28 March 7, 14, 21, 28 April 4, 11

St Basil's Parish Murdoch

St Brendan's by the Sea Warnbro Wednesday evenings February 21, 28 March 7, 4, 21, 28 April 4, 11

Guildford Grammar School Guildford Day and time to be confirmed

Peter Moyes Anglican Community School Mindarie Day and time TBC

Saturdays

Option 1: In person seminars. Dr Sue Boorer, Senior Lecturer in Old Testament at Murdoch University presents a survey of the Old Testament in eight seminars. Enrolled students will have access to the online unit, so come prepared having completed your readings and ready to learn and participate.

Option 2: Blended learning. For your convenience, the Wollaston Certificate comes to you in three locations. As well as access to uploaded recordings of Dr Boorer's lectures and the online readings, students will meet for face to face tutorial discussion at one of the venues listed.

Elective unit - Introduction to Youth Ministry

9am - 12.30pm March 3, 10, 17 Wollaston Theological College 5 Wollaston Road

Saturdays
9am - 12.30pm
March 3, 10, 17
Holy Trinity Church and
Community Centre
Malaga

Mount Claremont

In this new unit, coordinated by Mark Davis, Wollaston's new Youth and Children's Missioner (Training), you will experience high quality, practical training blending elements from missiology, practical theology and youth work. Topics include what is youth ministry, models of youth ministry, forms of youth ministry (incarnational versus hit and run) and starting right to finish well.

Elective unit - Liturgy

Lectures and discussion led by the Warden of Wollaston Theological College, the Reverend Dr Gregory Seach.

Please contact Wollaston Theological College for more information. info@wtc.perth.anglican.org









CAP MONEY COURSE

Saturday 24 February 2pm - 4pm St Augustine's Church Lynwood

A free course to help you manage your money better and learn to budget, save and spend well. To find out more contact 9458 8648 (leave your name and phone number).

info@lynwood.perth.anglican.org

NOTICES

Six day course **Fridays** March 9, 16, 23 April 6, 13, 20

AMANA LIVING VOLUNTEER PASTORAL CARE TRAINING

Can you see yourself providing two to three hours a week as a Volunteer Pastoral Carer? Volunteer pastoral carers are women and men who provide companionship, emotional and spiritual support to residents and clients living with the challenges of ageing. The training we offer builds on compassion, empathy, life experience and an active faith. Applications are now open.

jdevries@amanaliving.com.au 9424 6888

2018 LECTIONARIES

St John's Books The latest book by Muriel Porter The New Scapegoats has arrived (\$19.95, parish price \$11.50). SJB has good stocks of all APBA publications and Together in Song - Melody Line and plenty of copies of the *Harmony* edition.

> books@stjohnsbooks.com.au stjohnsbooks.com.au 9335 1982

Shop 1 Highgate Court 26 Queen Street Fremantle

Postal address 124 High St Fremantle

Shop hours 10am - 1pm Monday - Friday 10am - 12noon Saturday

WORLD COUNCIL OF CHURCHES (WCC) APPLICATIONS - STEWARDS PROGRAMME

The Stewards Programme has been announced for the WCC Central Committee meeting in Geneva, June 2018. It brings together a group of 20 young people from different church traditions, backgrounds and regions all over the world. From 6 to 23 June 2018, they will serve at the Central Committee meeting, bringing their faith, knowledge and visions to an ecumenical experience of togetherness and friendship. It will be an opportunity for young people to listen, learn and experience the work of the WCC and its efforts towards Christian unity, as well as a chance to contribute their own experience through practical work. Young people aged 18 to 30 are encouraged to apply. The deadline for applications is 31 January 2018.

For more information, and to access the application guidelines, please visit

https://www.oikoumene.org/en/press-centre/events/wcc-invites-applications-to-central-committeestewards-programme You may also contact youth@wcc--coe.org for more information.









STAMP COLLECTION FOR ABM.

In 2017 we sent \$1,600 to ABM from stamp sales. Unfortunately, the number of stamps coming in has greatly reduced, so it would be helpful for rectors to remind parishioners to please save them for ABM. They can be dropped at Church House.

LEVER ARCH FILES AVAILABLE

Church House has 56 two ring lever arch files, A4 and foolscap (second hand) and tab dividers available to anyone who needs them. They can be collected from reception on the fifth floor.

PRAYER DIARY UPDATE

The Prayer Diary is now produced monthly as an easily downloadable and printable booklet/sheet which will be both economical and efficient for everyone. The new look diary is available on the diocesan website. It is designed to be used in conjunction with the lectionary which is available to buy from St John's Books Fremantle. perth.anglican.org/resources/liturgy-and-prayers/prayer-diary/

NOTE TO PARISHES ON REFERRING A HOMELESS PERSON

Parishes often encounter people struggling with homelessness, sleeping rough with no income, no fixed address, no identification documents and no Centrelink help. They might also have limited English skills.

Day centres can be a useful service for the homeless, where staff will accommodate and care for them in the short term, link them to available long term accommodation and break through the issues of no income by connecting to Centrelink after organising necessary documents. They also have access to translation services to overcome communication barriers. It's preferable to contact day centres in the morning.

Ruah Day Centre - 33 Shenton St, Northbridge - 9328 7682

Tranby Day Centre - Unit 6/5 Aberdeen St, East Perth - 9220 1200

Entrypoint Perth - 6496 0001 or 1800 124 684 (9am - 7pm Monday to Friday, 9am - 5pm Saturday) and covers regional WA. This is a telephone only service.

City of Perth Homeless Response - 0429 511 833 - a 24/7 telephone only service for the government, businesses and the public.

Passages Resource Centres are run by St Vincent de Paul Society for people aged 12 to 15:

Bendat House - 22 Palmerston St, Northbridge - 9228 1478 - passages.project@svdpwa.org.au

Bendat House - 20 Davey St Mandurah - 9583 5160 - passages.peel@svdpwa.org.au

Monday - Thursday 9am - 12pm and 1pm - 4pm (closed 12pm - 1pm)

Friday 9am - 1pm (Northbridge only)

St Patrick's Community Support Centre - 12 Queen Victoria St Fremantle - 9430 4159 - 7.30am - 3.30pm (closed 1pm Wednesday) 8am - 2pm Saturday, 9am - 1pm Sunday

When a person attends a day centre staff will accommodate and care for them in the short term, the centres don't offer accommodation. They provide emotional support, showers, food and referrals to accommodation services. Help with transport to attend a day centre might be necessary and the best and safest option is public transport. Please do not transport anyone yourself, consider your own as well as your staff or parishioners' safety.

The Reverend Ross Jones

chaplain@stbarts.org.au

stbarts.org.au









ACYM REFRESHED AND RENEWED

Mark Davis has started at Wollaston Theological College as one of the new Youth Missioners. His focus is training and education. Mark and his family have relocated from Belfast in Northern Ireland. Having been involved in youth ministry in a range of roles for the past 15 years, Mark is keen to get around and hear what is going on within the diocese. If you have any training needs, or would like to meet him, feel free to contact ACYM.

info@acym.perth.anglican.org

9425 7277

DISCERNMENT TO THE ORDAINED MINISTRY

In every generation, the church looks for those for whom Christ's insistent call 'disturbs their settled lives'. The Archbishop's Examining Chaplains pray that God will move the hearts and minds of many to consider discerning an ordained ministry. If there are members of your worshipping community, school or agency who might be thinking of a path to ordained ministry, please invite them to contact the Archbishop's Examining Chaplains' Committee through its Chair, the Reverend Canon Dr Philip Raymont.

Reverend Canon Dr Philip Raymont

vocations@perth.anglican.org

Barbara McDonald

bmcdonald@perth.anglican.org

9425 7272

CHAPEL BELLS WANTED

Peter Moyes Anglican Community School is having a chapel built with a small tower. If you have bells that are no longer required and can donate them to the school, please contact Ray Skinner

sat-rok@hotmail.com

9304 5102

CLERGY NEWS		
COMMISSIONING The Reverend Marc Dale	Rector, Parish of Highgate 7pm Friday 2.2.18 St Alban, Cnr Beaufort St and St Albans Ave,	Highgate
LOCUM TENENS The Reverend Bill Hawley The Reverend John Symons The Reverend Dr David Seccombe The Reverend Theresa Harvey	Hollywood Private Hospital Lockridge-Eden Hill Lockridge-Eden Hill Darlington-Bellevue	3.3.18 - 1.4.18 1.2.18 - 28.2.18 1.3.18 - 30.9.18 1.2.18 - 1.4.18
RETIREMENT The Venerable Lionel Snell PERMISSION TO OFFICIATE The Venerable Lionel Snell	1.2.18 1.2.18 (will be continuing in current roles)	
RIP Mr Bernard Godwin	Husband of Mrs Barbara Godwin OAM	11.1.18









CHURCHSAFE

Anyone on the list below who has not attended Churchsafe in 2015, 2016 or 2017, must do it, in keeping with licensing requirements, diocesan policy requirements and our commitment to safe ministry in the diocese. To view Churchsafe events and register, go to perth.anglican.org/events/

2018 dates to come Clergy (conditional to licensing)

Perth Diocesan Trustees

Members of Diocesan Council

Churchwardens Parish councillors

Synod representatives Lay pastoral ministers Prayer group leaders

Bible study group leaders

Musical director / music leaders, children's choir leaders and assistants

Youth / children's ministry leader or worker

Sunday school teachers, children's activity leaders and crèche workers

Camp leaders and coordinators

Ministry team leaders

Welcomers

Op shop and parish cafe workers

Monitor and support people for known sex offenders







